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	Baltimore officials need to help create more jobs and raise the skill level of prospective employees, according to a study released today by the Baltimore-based Job Opportunities Task Force. 

The report, entitled “Baltimore’s Choice: Workers and Jobs for a Thriving Economy,” found a discrepancy between employers and skills of potential employees, as well as between where jobs are located and where people live. 

“We need more jobs in the region,” said Deborah Povich, executive director of the task force, which advocates for better skills, jobs and incomes. 

Low-skill jobs offering $10 per hour and benefits remain unfilled in Howard County because those who qualify live in Baltimore and have little or no mass transit connection to the employment, said Richard P. Clinch, director of economic research at The Jacob France Institute at the University of Baltimore. 

Exacerbating the issue is that city residents aren’t being provided with skills they need to obtain a better job, said Clinch, who participated in the study. 

For each low-skill job paying $5.75 per hour, 1.8 people line up to be considered for the opening, the report said. But when the wage increases to $11.25 per hour for the same job, four people vie for the position, the study found. 

“So what you see is that the competition increases as the pay increases,” Povich said. “Regardless, there are more job seekers than openings.” 

Part of the solution is attracting more businesses to the city, she said. 

However, the solution can also be the problem. 

“When we look at the skills of the labor force, this is a very low-skill labor force and this creates a problem for attracting more businesses,” Povich explained. “Certainly, there is a role for government here. When the private sector is not in a growth mode ... government has a role in attracting, retaining and expanding job opportunities with employers.” 

Economic development incentives, such as loans and pilot programs, can help, but she said it is important that the jobs created pay at least sustenance-level wages. 

The state-supported Skill-based Training Employment program, or STEP, is a good example of what needs to be implemented statewide, Povich said. 

Through the program, employers and skill trainers identity people employed in business who want to upgrade their skills. The employer partially funds the training and often commits to promoting the person once she or he has completed the program. 

In Baltimore, employees who have completed the program have seen about a $5,800-a-year increase to their salaries, Povich said. 

The program also is in place in Montgomery and Prince George’s counties and Southern Maryland. 

But rather than address problems in the low-skill work force, Clinch said, governments statewide are more concerned with addressing high-tech work shortage because “it’s a lot more sexy.” 

Nurses and computer programmers “get a lot more attention than this issue, which is fundamentally a shame because there’s really more room for government to make an improvement,” he said. 

Yet, there’s still hope as Baltimore has gone from being “a huge underperformer” in the state to providing large-scale economic investments, he said. 

“There’s really great opportunities here that I’d hate to see get lost in the latest budget crisis,” Clinch said, referring to the $1.8 billion state budget deficit. 
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